Rabbi Samuel B. Press

oyster bay jewish center, marion st., oyster bay, n.y. 11771 (516) 922-6650 residence address: 77 hill drive, oyster bay, new york 11771 (516) 922-0405

6 August 1976

Dear Rabbi and Mrs. Lamm,

Phyllis and I want to offer our congratulations to you both on the deserved honor of Rabbi Lamm being elected as president of Yeshiva University.

We read of this in the Jewish Week this day, and had the added "nachas" to our own fondess and appreciation of Rabbi Lamm being recognised by Y.U.... as a matter of fact, whenever the successor to Dr. Belkin Z"L came up in discussion our only "selection " was Rabbi Lamm.

We wish you much satisfaction in this new position. We know that not only Yeshiva, but the Jewish world will gain much from the talents and quality of character of Rabbi Lamm.

We write not only to express our congratulations, but as an expression of pride from your "students", former congregant, and a family who shares the universal regard and reverence for you.

Sincerely,